

Southeast Texas Area Assembly



2nd Quarter Area Committee Meeting Minutes Friday March 27, 2026

Online via Zoom

NOTICE: Area Guidelines prohibit publishing personal email addresses or phone numbers, so email addresses have been converted to position-based email addresses.

This we owe to A.A.'s future; to place our common welfare first to keep our Fellowship united.

For upon A.A. unity depend our lives and the lives of those to come.

Humility in Action
Area Committee Meeting Minutes

Saturday March 27, 2026

Online via Zoom

Open Meeting @ 7:00 PM

Serenity Prayer

Patty H.

The meeting was called to order with a welcome and the Serenity Prayer. The chairperson expressed gratitude for the opportunity to serve the Area and shared appreciation for the members in attendance. Members were encouraged to provide feedback, concerns, or suggestions, with the chairperson emphasizing a willingness to listen and make improvements when needed.

Preamble to [SETA Policies & Procedures Manual](#)

Elizabeth G.

ROLL CALL – Area Committee Attendance

Elizabeth G.

The registrar thanked members for the opportunity to serve and requested that all officers and committee chairs review their Area service position job descriptions. Members were asked to submit the most current versions, make any necessary corrections, and return updated copies to the registrar for recordkeeping and future reference.

A roll call was then conducted to verify attendance of Area officers, committee chairs, intergroup liaisons, district representatives, and other trusted servants. During the roll call, several vacant positions were identified, including alternate and committee service positions. A correction was also made to reflect the current co-chair assignment for an upcoming convention.

The registrar concluded the roll call by thanking attendees and confirming participation from the various districts, committees, and service entities represented at the meeting.

Review & Approve Previous Area Assembly Minutes

Fernando B.

An apology was provided regarding missing reports and information that had originally been submitted and intended for inclusion in meeting minutes. Due to a technical issue, the form containing those submissions could not be located or recovered, despite efforts to find it. As a result, the unapproved minutes were prepared using only the information available from the meeting recording and notes. Any reports received after the minutes were drafted would still be incorporated into the final version posted on the website.

A question was raised regarding which reports were affected, and clarification was provided that the missing reports were from the previous reporting period, not the most recent submissions. It was also confirmed that the current reporting form is functioning properly.

After an opportunity was given for questions, corrections, or comments, no additional concerns were raised, and the minutes were accepted as submitted.

Treasurer's Report Presentation to Area Committee

Aliciea M.

The treasurer reported that the quarterly financial report was not yet available because the March bank statement had not been received. Waiting until the end of the month will ensure that all financial activity and contributions for the quarter are included in the report.

The treasurer stated that financial operations are proceeding smoothly and that the process of compiling the complete quarterly report will begin once the final bank statement is available. No questions or concerns were raised following the report.

SETA Ad Hoc Location Committee Report

Cheryl M.

The Ad Hoc Committee on Assembly Relocation reported that it has been actively searching for facilities to host upcoming Area assemblies. Despite contacting multiple venues, securing meeting space has been challenging due

to registration requirements and delays in receiving responses from facilities. Currently, no location has been finalized for the July or October assembly dates.

To utilize existing hotel credits from a previously canceled convention, arrangements have been made to hold the July assembly in Beaumont. The proposed plan includes a two-day assembly with meeting space available beginning Friday evening, allowing preparations before the Saturday session. Meals will be provided during the event, and budgeted trusted servants will have lodging covered for Friday and Saturday nights. Most of the remaining hotel credit will be exhausted through this arrangement.

Discussion focused on lodging logistics, including whether participants would need to make their own reservations, the possibility of discounted rates for attendees whose rooms are not covered, and whether unused hotel funds could potentially be applied toward future assemblies. Members also discussed concerns about participation if the October voting assembly were held in Beaumont rather than the Houston area.

The committee continues exploring options for the October voting assembly and is investigating facilities in the Houston area. Additional details regarding locations, schedules, accommodations, and costs are expected to be available before the next assembly. Members were encouraged to attend the April assembly and participate in the planned roundtable discussions.

New Business

Motions (Voting for Sense)

PI Committee requests additional funding

Darryl W.

The Public Information Committee presented a motion requesting an amendment to its 2026 budget, increasing the approved amount from \$825 to \$3,735, an additional \$2,910. The committee explained that it was not represented during the original budget planning process and, after reviewing its resources and the needs of the Area, determined that additional funding was necessary.

The proposed increase would support several initiatives, including the purchase of public service announcements through various media platforms such as radio, digital advertising, billboards, and newspapers. Additional funding would also be used to provide workshops, update and purchase literature, and improve committee resources to better carry the message to the public and individuals seeking recovery.

Members expressed support for the proposal and discussed ways to maximize outreach efforts, including exploring partnerships that may provide billboard space at reduced or no cost. Questions were also raised regarding the reach and effectiveness of public service announcements, with clarification provided on advertising options, audience impressions, and campaign durations.

Following discussion, the Area Committee voted on the motion. The proposal received unanimous support from those voting, with no opposition recorded. The motion was approved by the committee and will be presented for consideration at the upcoming Area Assembly.

Open Positions

Alternate Area Secretary

SCAP Committee Chair

2030 Texas State Convention Chair

Treatment Facilities Committee Chair

Members were informed of several current service opportunities within the Area, including openings for Alternate Area Secretary, SCAP Committee Chair, and Treatment Facilities Committee Chair. The suggested qualifications for these positions include approximately three years of sobriety and two years of service experience.

An additional opening was announced for the 2030 Texas State Convention Chair. Eligibility requirements for this position include previous service as a state convention co-chair, Southeast Texas Area convention co-chair, or past delegate of the Area. Interested members were encouraged to review the qualifications and responsibilities outlined in the applicable service guidelines.

During the discussion, it was noted that an alternate newsletter position was also vacant. Members clarified that this position could be filled directly within the committee and did not require approval by the full assembly. Corrections were made to the roll call records to reflect this information.

Members interested in any of the open service positions were encouraged to review the detailed job descriptions available on the Area website and reach out with any questions regarding qualifications or responsibilities.

Reports

District Committee Member (DCM) Reports

(Reports are from either the Committee Meeting (Online) or from submitted Reports)

District 10 – Inactive

District 20 – Linda G.

2nd Thursdays 7pm [Zoom](#)

No Report

District 31 – Jennifer C.

3rd Sundays 2-4pm Hybrid [Map](#) [Google Meet](#)

The district reported a productive start to the year, beginning with a district inventory that was well attended and positively received by members. As a result of the inventory process, two action items were identified, and an ad hoc committee was established to review them and provide recommendations for future improvement and growth.

Membership and participation continue to grow, with approximately five to six new General Service Representatives (GSRs) joining the district and average meeting attendance remaining around twenty members. The district has also benefited from presentations by Area committees, including Public Information and Treatment Facilities, helping members become more informed about available service opportunities.

Several groups have requested assistance with conducting group inventories, and the district has worked to coordinate and support those efforts. The district continues to recruit members to fill open service positions and remains focused on strengthening participation and service involvement.

The district is preparing to host the upcoming Area Assembly and has received strong support and contributions from local groups. Plans also include conducting a workshop for new GSRs to help orient and educate incoming trusted servants.

At the conclusion of the report, a brief personal health update was shared, and members expressed support and well wishes.

District 32 – Mark E.

2nd Sundays at 1pm [Map](#) [Zoom](#)

No Report

District 33 – Elijah K.

3rd Saturdays 11am [Map](#)

The district reported continued efforts to support correctional facilities through the implementation of a Blue Can program. Participating groups are beginning to contribute funds, with a portion retained locally and a portion sent to the Area to help provide literature for individuals in correctional facilities. The district has also expanded its efforts by increasing meetings in both correctional and treatment facilities. While some challenges have arisen, they have largely been related to growth and increased participation.

The district experienced technical difficulties with its website, resulting in temporary disruptions to meeting information. To address this issue, the district partnered with Houston Intergroup to ensure that meeting locations, schedules, and information remain available and accessible. Meeting listings have since been restored.

The district also announced that its annual Unity Conference, traditionally held in February, has been rescheduled for July 24-25 in Bryan, Texas. Members were invited to attend the conference and participate in related fellowship activities. Additionally, a Unity Picnic was planned as a fundraising and fellowship event to help support the conference.

District 40 – Mike B.

2nd Tuesdays 7-9pm [Map](#) [Google Meet](#)

District 40 continues to meet monthly in a hybrid format and has maintained consistent participation, with attendance averaging approximately 24-25 members per meeting during the first quarter of 2026.

Several service positions remain open, including Archives, Public Information, Grapevine/La Viña, Treatment Facilities, Corrections Facilities, and Alternate Newsletter. The district continues to encourage members to become involved in service work and welcomes Area committee representatives to provide presentations and information about available opportunities.

A regular feature of district meetings is providing time for GSRs, Alternate GSRs, and attendees to discuss challenges, share successes, and identify ways the district can better support groups. Recent discussions have focused on supporting new trusted servants, addressing challenges faced by GSRs, and reviewing suggested agenda items.

During the first quarter, the district addressed several administrative and planning matters. Members approved an increase in storage unit expenses and finalized plans for the annual Traditions Dinner. The district also hosted a presentation from the Area Literature Committee, providing members with updates on AA literature and resources.

In March, the district discussed funds that had been returned following the cancellation of the SETA Convention. After discussion, members voted to leave the contribution in support of Area service rather than requesting reimbursement.

Overall, the district reported stable attendance, active member engagement, ongoing support for GSRs, and continued efforts to strengthen service participation throughout the district.

District 51 – Kelvin S.

2nd Sundays 6pm [Map](#) or [Map](#)

No Report

District 52 – Donna G.

1st Tuesdays 7-8:30pm [Map](#) [Google Meet](#)

District 52 holds its meetings on the first Tuesday of each month in Stafford, Texas, with a Google Meet option available. Attendance has been somewhat low, and efforts are being made to encourage greater participation. The district continues to focus on increasing involvement in service work, as several positions remain open, including Secretary, Alternate Treasurer, Alternate Secretary, PI, CFC, and Grapevine.

Work is ongoing to clean up and organize the district website, and there is discussion about creating a District 52 newsletter, with volunteers currently being sought. The district currently has 107 groups listed, some of which have incomplete or unknown status, and the DCM plans to visit those groups to help get them active.

A Traditions, Concepts, and Fellowship workshop was held in November with good attendance, and the district plans to hold workshops quarterly throughout the year. During the December meeting, Pam F. joined via Zoom to discuss SWRAASA. Several groups in the district have also been active in hosting fellowship events, including speaker nights, bingo nights, and holiday gatherings.

Planning is underway for the 3rd Annual District 52 Unity Day on May 2, 2026, which will feature Bella as a guest speaker and include displays highlighting district service positions. The DCM also attended the October Area Assembly and the Regional Forum in November, gaining a better understanding of how the General Service Office supports AA. The report closes with gratitude for the district officers and committee chairs who continue to step up in service as the district works toward filling its remaining positions.

District 60 – Eric V.

1st Wednesdays 6:30-7:30pm [Zoom](#)

No Report

District 62 – Vacant

Every 2 weeks on Saturday 6:00 pm

District 63 – Antonio M.

2nd Saturdays 6pm [Map](#)

The district continues to meet weekly and remains active in service work. Members regularly visit groups and support three primary committees focused on literature, correctional facilities, and La Viña. The district is also preparing to host the 2027 convention and continues to promote service participation and message-carrying efforts throughout its area.

[District 64 – Jose M.](#)

All Saturdays 6pm [Map](#)

No Report

[District 65 – Misael M.](#)

All Saturdays 6pm [Map](#)

No Report

[District 66 – Ramses G.](#)

All Saturdays 6pm [Map](#)

On Tuesday, I attended the Multilingual Committee meeting where the DCMs met to discuss various perspectives regarding service. During the meeting, it was announced that the Delegate would be visiting District 64 to present the conference agenda items that will be taken to the General Service Conference. The meeting was scheduled for February 25 at 8:00 p.m.

An interdistrict meeting was scheduled for March 11 at 8:00 p.m. for District 66. Members were also asked to bring themes and information related to the State Assembly. The registration deadline was March 17, and all materials would be submitted that day.

On Thursday, I attended a Corrections Committee meeting.

On Friday, my Alternate DCM attended the Bienestar Común Group meeting.

The following Sunday, I attended the Southern La Viña Standing Committee meeting. During that meeting, I received the State Assembly bulletin as well as the bulletin for the United States and Canada Convention. This event is scheduled for September 4–6, 2026, in Nebraska.

[District 70 – Sara B.](#)

2nd Wednesdays 7pm [Map](#)

The district reported continued progress despite challenges during the quarter. The DCM was unable to participate fully for several weeks due to a fractured ankle, but the alternate DCM successfully stepped in to maintain district operations and support ongoing activities. Appreciation was expressed for the leadership and dedication shown during this time.

The district continues to experience growth in attendance and participation. Interest in service positions has increased, and several groups that had previously been affiliated with neighboring districts have begun participating more actively in district meetings. While a few committee positions remain open, member engagement is steadily improving.

The district hosted presentations from Area committees, including Corrections and discussions related to upcoming roundtable agenda items. Members responded positively to these presentations and expressed enthusiasm about participating in future Area events and discussions.

Looking ahead, the district is preparing for a spring workshop focused on Step 12. The event will feature multiple presenters, small-group discussions, and question-and-answer sessions designed to encourage learning and participation. Additional committee presentations are also scheduled later in the year. Overall, the district reported that operations remain stable and moving in a positive direction.

[District 81 – Danny G.](#)

1st Wednesdays 7-9:00pm [Map](#)

District 81 reported a strong and active year of service, with all committee chair positions filled and members actively carrying the message throughout the district. Participation remains strong, and the district continues to encourage new members to become involved in service work as leadership positions rotate.

The district archives program continues to grow, with historical displays changing monthly and efforts underway to collect and preserve group histories. Archive volunteers are also recording speaker meetings and presentations to create a digital collection for future access.

Several committees reported significant activity. Corrections committees continue to facilitate meetings in correctional facilities, while Public Information and Cooperation with the Professional Community efforts include billboard outreach, magazine advertisements, literature distribution, and participation in community health fairs.

Literature committees are updating literature racks, replacing outdated materials, and introducing newly released publications.

The district remains financially stable and fully funded for the year. Additional committee activities include treatment facility outreach, newsletter production, and website maintenance. The newsletter has expanded access by incorporating QR codes that link directly to digital editions, while the website serves as a central resource for meeting schedules, events, and district information.

Accessibility remains a priority, with hybrid participation options helping ensure service opportunities are available to all members. The district is also exploring a weekend-long Traditions and Concepts workshop for early 2027 as part of its ongoing commitment to education and member engagement.

District 82 – Jennifer W.

1st Sundays 1:30 pm [Map](#)

District 82 reported continued activity and steady participation, with meeting attendance generally ranging from 15 to 20 members. While attendance has been slightly lower in recent months, the district remains optimistic about increasing participation and engagement moving forward.

The district continues to have a few open service positions but reported positive progress in several areas. The district newsletter remains active and successful, and newer groups within the district are experiencing strong participation. One group meeting at a Salvation Army location has shown particularly positive growth and member involvement.

Treatment facility outreach continues to operate successfully, with members actively carrying meetings into facilities. The district is also preparing for its upcoming Unity Day event on April 18, which will include district roundtable discussions designed to gather input and feedback for delegates on upcoming agenda items.

The report concluded with discussion about distributing a flyer for the Unity Day event, with plans to share it prior to the upcoming assembly.

District 90 – David S.

1st Sundays 1:30pm [Map](#)

District 90 reported that meetings are held on the first Sunday of each month in Beaumont and continue to provide opportunities for member participation and service. The district currently has all committee chair positions filled and all but one alternate position occupied, reflecting strong member involvement and leadership support.

The district is preparing for its upcoming annual convention and encouraged members throughout the Area to participate and register. Planning is also underway for the district's annual Traditions Workshop, which is scheduled for September, with additional details and promotional materials to be released in the coming months.

The district also acknowledged the support of Area trusted servants who assisted with recent meetings and presentations. Overall, the district reported that activities are progressing smoothly, leadership positions are largely filled, and preparations for upcoming events are on track.

Service Committee Reports

(Reports are from either the Committee Meeting (Online) or from submitted Reports)

Archives – Joel G., Chair

Second Mondays @ 7pm [Google Meet](#)

The Archives Committee reported that it continues to meet monthly via Zoom and welcomes participation from all interested members. The committee expressed appreciation for the volunteers who regularly attend meetings and support the preservation of Area history.

Several committee positions remain open, including IT Liaison and Treasurer, and members were encouraged to consider opportunities for service. The committee also reported ongoing efforts to organize and maintain the Area archives repository, including updating displays, organizing historical materials, and preserving records related to Area and AA history.

Members interested in researching the history of Alcoholics Anonymous or Area 67 were encouraged to contact the Archives Committee for assistance. The committee also reminded groups that have not recently submitted a group

history or information form to do so through the Area website. These records help preserve the history and growth of the fellowship for future generations.

The Archives Committee encouraged districts to contact the committee when presentations are needed for district meetings, workshops, or other service events. With adequate notice, committee members are available to provide presentations and support educational efforts related to AA history and archives.

Finally, the committee shared that it is exploring the possibility of hosting an Area Archives Workshop to increase awareness of archival service work, promote historical preservation efforts, and provide members with opportunities to learn more about the history of Alcoholics Anonymous and Area 67.

CPC – Don M., Chair

First Mondays @ 7:30pm [Google Meet](#)

The CPC Committee reported recent presentations and outreach efforts and expressed appreciation to volunteers who assisted with events across the Area. The committee is currently seeking volunteers to support upcoming events, including participation at District 90's convention. Members interested in CPC service were encouraged to get involved.

CFC – Harold B., Chair

3rd Wednesdays 7:30-9pm [Map](#) [Google Meet](#)

The Corrections Facilities Committee reported continued growth and activity throughout Area 67. The committee meets monthly and currently has all service positions filled except for the IT/Webmaster position. Committee information, training materials, guidelines, and service requirements are available on the Area website.

The committee reported that the Blue Can Fund remains financially healthy and is used exclusively to purchase AA literature for incarcerated individuals. Literature is distributed through volunteers carrying meetings into facilities as well as through mail requests from incarcerated members who do not have access to meetings. The committee expressed gratitude to Area groups and members whose contributions make this work possible.

CFC volunteers currently carry meetings into at least 40 Texas Department of Criminal Justice facilities, including several trusty camps, as well as county facilities in Galveston, Montgomery, Fort Bend, and Brazoria counties. More than half of these facilities receive weekly meetings, and there are also several Spanish-language meetings being carried into correctional institutions. The committee continues to encourage groups to become involved and welcomes opportunities to provide presentations and workshops throughout the Area.

The committee highlighted an ongoing effort to recruit volunteers for Harris County Jail, where additional support is needed. Members who meet volunteer requirements are encouraged to participate in this important service opportunity. The committee also continues to support correspondence and prerelease programs that connect incarcerated AA members with volunteers prior to their release. While requests for correspondence continue to be received, the committee reported a need for additional volunteers willing to participate in letter writing and prerelease contact work.

During the quarter, the committee conducted multiple presentations and volunteer training sessions throughout the Area. Several new volunteers completed orientation and are awaiting approval to begin service. The committee also reported continued growth in women's correctional facility outreach and announced the successful launch of new AA meetings at the Grimes County Jail for both men and women.

The committee announced that its Annual Service Conference will be held September 11-13 and will include volunteer training, corrections professional panels, volunteer panels, and correspondence workshops. The conference is intended to educate and prepare members interested in carrying the AA message into correctional facilities. The report concluded with appreciation for the fellowship's continued support and encouragement for members to become involved in corrections service work.

Finance – Kevin W., Chair

3rd Wednesdays 8pm [Google Meet](#)

The Finance Committee reported steady participation and continued work updating committee guidelines and removing outdated policies. Discussions included the creation of a dedicated budget line item for election facilitator expenses and review of contracts related to future Area assemblies. The committee also voted to fully fund the delegate and discussed broader financial sustainability issues affecting AA service structures.

Grapevine – Terry P., Chair

3rd Thursdays 7pm [Google Meet](#)

No Report

Information Technology (IT) – Brad H., Chair

Last Saturday 11am-1pm [Google Meet](#)

The Information Technology Committee reported continued efforts to support Area 67 through technology services, training, and infrastructure improvements. During the quarter, the committee provided a presentation to the Public Information Committee regarding the IT Committee's responsibilities and available Google Workspace tools. Plans are in place to provide a similar presentation for District 52 in May, and the committee remains available to provide presentations and technical support to districts and committees upon request.

To improve operational reliability, the committee purchased soundboards and related audio equipment to ensure Area events can continue smoothly in the event of venue equipment failures or unexpected venue changes. The committee also successfully completed the transfer and renewal of public domain ownership and other technology assets previously managed by a retired Area IT trusted servant, helping ensure continuity and security of Area resources.

The committee continues to seek additional volunteers and reported that several service positions remain open, including Alternate Chair and Treasurer. Members interested in technology service work are encouraged to participate.

The IT Committee meets on the fourth Saturday of each month at 11:00 a.m. via Zoom, and meeting information is regularly distributed through Area communication channels. The report concluded with appreciation for the committee members who continue to support Area technology needs and gratitude for the opportunity to serve Area 67.

La Viña – Elias L., Chair

Last Thursday 8pm rotating through [all 4 Districts](#)

The La Viña Committee reported that it meets on the last Thursday of each month, rotating among the districts in Area 67. Committee members continue to participate in district meetings, SETA assemblies and conventions, Hispanic assemblies throughout South Texas, and state assemblies and conventions. The committee also participated in the La Viña display presentation on April 11, 2026. The next workshop is planned for District 65, with the date and location to be announced.

The committee continues to encourage participation in La Viña informational workshops held monthly via Zoom with the Director of La Viña. These workshops provide updates on La Viña publications and services. Members are also promoting participation in events celebrating the 30th Anniversary of La Viña and encouraging subscriptions to support the publication.

Additional efforts include promoting quarterly rotating workshops among the four Hispanic districts and encouraging members to write and share their recovery experiences related to the Steps, Traditions, and the Three Legacies of Alcoholics Anonymous.

The committee reported that the 30th Anniversary of La Viña is being promoted throughout the fellowship. New publications include Spanish translations of upcoming books and new La Viña products such as *The Best of La Viña II* and new Group Agendas. As of February 26, 2026, the four Hispanic districts reported a total of 85 La Viña subscriptions within Area 67.

The next La Viña Committee meeting is scheduled for April 30, 2026, in District 63, with District 64 serving as presenters.

Literature – Jim M., Chair

3rd Tuesday 7:30pm-8:30pm [Google Meet](#)

The Literature Committee reported active participation in Area and district events. Members reviewed literature-related agenda items, supported literature proposals from the Area, and promoted new AA resources, including educational videos on the Twelve Concepts and AA history. The committee continues to provide presentations and support to districts and service committees throughout the Area.

Multilingual – Luis P., Chair

First Wednesday 7:30pm [Map](#)

The Multilingual Committee reported continued efforts to provide translation services and improve accessibility for Spanish-speaking members participating in Area service. Additional translation equipment was recently purchased to enhance the quality and effectiveness of translation services at Area events and meetings.

The committee's primary focus remains helping members understand Area business, participate in discussions, and become involved in service opportunities regardless of language barriers. Translation services continue to be provided to support communication between English-speaking and Spanish-speaking members and to encourage greater participation throughout the Area.

The committee meets on the first Tuesday of each month at 8:00 p.m. in District 63 and has maintained consistent monthly meetings throughout the year. Members reported that the committee remains committed to supporting the fellowship, assisting those interested in service, and ensuring that information is accessible to all members.

The report concluded with appreciation for the opportunity to serve and a reaffirmation of the committee's commitment to helping members stay informed and engaged in Area service activities.

Newsletter – Alise B., Chair

No standing meetings

The Newsletter Committee reported delays in publication due to significant health challenges that affected the committee chair's ability to complete newsletter production. Although the final issue from the previous year had been prepared, it was not distributed due to the prolonged health-related interruption. Work has since resumed on the current quarter's newsletter.

The committee shared that new medical treatments are being explored and expressed hope that these adjustments will improve future consistency in newsletter production. Guidance was requested from the Area regarding how to handle the delayed publications. Specifically, members were asked to provide feedback on whether the outstanding issue should be distributed separately, combined with more recent content, or omitted in favor of moving forward with the current newsletter.

The committee encouraged members to share their input and recommendations regarding newsletter publication and distribution. The assembly responded with support and well wishes, expressing appreciation for the committee's efforts and hopes for improved health and recovery moving forward.

Public Information (PI) - Darryl W., Chair

4th Tuesday 7:30pm [Google Meet](#)

The Public Information Committee reported continued efforts to carry the message of Alcoholics Anonymous to those who still suffer by increasing public awareness through literature distribution, presentations, community outreach, and media engagement. The committee expressed appreciation for the support received from committee members and Area trusted servants throughout the quarter.

In January, the committee launched an Adopt-a-Rack Program throughout Area 67 to help maintain and monitor literature racks placed in the community. Literature racks were installed at selected medical facilities, and AA books were distributed to several libraries across the Area. To improve coordination and avoid duplication of efforts, the committee also developed an inventory tracking database to monitor literature rack locations and committee resources.

The committee participated in several outreach events during the quarter, including a health fair hosted by Texas A&M in Galveston and presentations at district meetings. Committee members also staffed an information booth at a regional conference, where they were able to engage with attendees and provide information about Alcoholics Anonymous and available resources.

Upcoming activities include additional district presentations, informational displays at Area events, and participation in community outreach opportunities. The committee continues to encourage AA members to attend monthly meetings and become involved in public information service work.

Future goals include expanding the number of literature racks throughout Area 67, increasing the use of public service announcements in high-traffic areas, participating in health fairs and community events, and utilizing various forms of media to reach alcoholics who may not yet know that help is available through Alcoholics Anonymous.

The committee reported that requests for information and participation in public outreach events continue to increase, and members remain committed to strengthening public awareness efforts and carrying the message of recovery throughout the Area.

SCAP – Vacant

Assembly Breakouts

No Report

The Treatment Facilities Committee Chair informed the assembly that due to unexpected and serious health challenges, including significant vision loss, a difficult decision had been made to step down from the position. After prayerful consideration and reflection on the principles outlined in the Twelve Concepts, it was determined that the committee would be best served by someone who could fully meet the responsibilities of the role.

Despite this transition, the committee continues to make positive progress. Several new meetings are being established within treatment facilities, and additional members have expressed interest in carrying the message into facilities and becoming involved in service work. The outgoing chair expressed confidence in the committee's future and stated a willingness to remain available as a resource and support to the committee whenever needed.

The committee announced several upcoming events, including participation in District 52's Unity Day on May 2, a Treatment Facilities Committee Workshop hosted by District 31 on May 3, and a Bridge the Gap Workshop hosted by District 81 on May 16. These events are intended to increase awareness of treatment facility service opportunities and strengthen efforts to carry the AA message to individuals transitioning from treatment facilities into the fellowship.

The report concluded with gratitude for the opportunity to serve and appreciation for the support received from members throughout the Area. The assembly responded with encouragement, support, and appreciation for the service and dedication demonstrated during the committee chair's tenure.

Intergroup Liaison Reports

(Reports are from either the Committee Meeting (Online) or from submitted Reports)

Houston Intergroup – Bryon A., Liaison

3rd Thursdays 8pm [Map](#)

No Report

9th District Intergroup - Darlene

3rd Thursdays of even numbered months 8pm [Map](#)

The only thing to report was that the April fundraiser was cancelled.

Oficina Intergrupul Hispana – Jose B., Alt. Chair Liaison

Saturdays 6pm [Map](#)

The Hispanic Intergroup North reported ongoing service activities designed to support Spanish-speaking AA members throughout the Houston area. The intergroup meets weekly and collaborates regularly with other Hispanic service entities to share ideas, coordinate activities, and strengthen service efforts.

Several committees remain active, including a 12-Step committee that operates a rotating phone line to assist individuals seeking help. A women's committee provides support specifically for women who reach out for assistance, while treatment facility volunteers continue carrying meetings into institutions and community locations.

The intergroup also participates in weekly radio outreach through Radio Maria, conducts workshops for groups upon request, maintains archives, publishes a newsletter, and keeps an updated directory of Spanish-speaking AA groups throughout the area. Fundraising activities are conducted to support ongoing service efforts.

The website and communications committee maintains a strong online presence through social media platforms and messaging services. During the reporting period, the committee documented more than 360 contacts with individuals seeking information about AA meetings and recovery resources. In addition, office volunteers provide phone support during regular business hours to assist those seeking help.

The intergroup currently serves 34 groups, with average group attendance ranging from approximately 18 to 23 participants. Members also announced plans to celebrate the anniversary of the first publication of the Big Book and reported ongoing collaboration among groups to support that event.

The report concluded with greetings from members in Mexico and appreciation for the opportunity to serve.

- No Report

Announcements Reino F.

District 60 Convention – April 17-19, 2026, Marriott Houston South (Hobby)

79th Texas State Convention - July 24-26, 2026, Fort Worth, Texas ‘

45th Annual District 90 Convention - August 7-9, 2026, MCM Elegante Hotel

2026 SWRAASA - October 9 - 11, 2026 Hyatt Regency Baytown - Houston

64th SETA Convention - January 8 - 10, 2027 League City, Texas

Southwest Regional Forum - October 1 - 3, 2027 Hosted by Area 39 (West Houston)

Close Meeting

Responsibility Statement - I am responsible....when anyone, anywhere reaches out for help; I want the hand of A.A. to always be there and for that, I am responsible.

Adjourned @ 8:34 PM

Southeast Texas Area Assembly



2nd Quarter Area Assembly Minutes

Saturday April 11, 2026

San Jacinto College North - In Person

Online via Zoom

NOTICE: Area Guidelines prohibit publishing personal email addresses or phone numbers, so email addresses have been converted to position-based email addresses.

This we owe to A.A.'s future; to place our common welfare first to keep our Fellowship united.

For upon A.A. unity depend our lives and the lives of those to come.

Humility in Action
Area Assembly Minutes
Saturday April 11,, 2026
San Jacinto College North - In Person
Online via Zoom

Open Meeting @ 8:00 AM

GSR Workshop-Hybrid-English and Spanish

Open Meeting - Serenity Prayer Patty H.

Preamble to [SETA Policies & Procedures Manual](#) Reino F.

ROLL CALL – Area Committee Attendance Elizabeth G.

Recognize: New GSR & DCMs, past Delegates Patty H.

Review & Approve Previous Area Assembly Minutes Fernando B.

Refer to the Committee Meeting Minutes for Report.

There were no further corrections.

Treasurer's Report Presentation and Approval Aliciea M.

The treasurer presented the financial report for the first quarter of 2026. The operating fund began the year with a balance of approximately \$67,500. During the quarter, the Area received nearly \$10,900 in deposits and contributions, while approximately \$7,900 was disbursed for Area expenses and operations.

The report also reviewed the Area's restricted and reserve funds, which include allocations for potential state convention losses, the prudent reserve, convention loss reserves, and funds set aside to support regional event obligations if needed. These reserves remain designated for their specific purposes and are not part of the Area's general operating budget.

After accounting for restricted funds, the Area reported approximately \$18,600 in unrestricted funds available to support ongoing budgeted activities and operations. The report also noted that convention funds are being maintained to support future convention planning efforts.

Additional pages of the financial report provided a detailed breakdown of contributions received from groups, districts, and individual members, as well as an itemized list of expenditures for the quarter.

No questions were raised following the presentation, and the treasurer's report was accepted as presented.

Roll-Call for VOTING Elizabeth G.

80 Voting Members

SETA Ad Hoc Location Committee Report Reino F

The Ad Hoc Committee on Assembly Relocation provided an update on efforts to secure locations for upcoming Area assemblies. The committee has met multiple times and continues to contact potential facilities; however, finding suitable meeting space has been challenging due to venue availability, registration

requirements, and delays in receiving responses. At the time of the report, locations for the July and October assemblies had not yet been finalized.

To utilize hotel credits remaining from the canceled January convention, the committee worked with the hotel in Beaumont to arrange a two-day assembly in July. The proposed event would include meeting space, breakout rooms, catered meals, and lodging accommodations. Most of the available credit would be used through this arrangement, minimizing the amount of funds that would otherwise be forfeited. Budgeted trusted servants would be eligible for lodging reimbursement, while other attendees would have access to the contracted room rates.

The committee also reported exploring options for the October assembly. One potential location in Houston can accommodate the assembly on Saturday but has limited availability on Sunday. Additional discussions are ongoing to determine the most practical format for conducting Area business and elections while meeting facility constraints.

Members were reminded of the planned July 11-12 assembly event and encouraged to participate. Additional details regarding accommodations, registration information, and event activities will be distributed as plans are finalized. The committee also welcomed feedback and collaboration from members to help ensure the success of future assemblies and conventions.

New Business

Motions

PI Committee requests additional funding

Paul M.

A motion was presented on behalf of the Public Information Committee requesting an amendment to the 2026 budget. The proposal sought to increase the committee's approved budget from \$825 to \$3,735, an additional \$2,910, to support expanded outreach efforts across Area 67.

The committee explained that it had not participated in the original budget planning process and, after reviewing its responsibilities and the needs of the Area, determined that additional funding was necessary. The proposed increase would primarily support public service announcements (PSAs), along with workshops, health fair participation, and updated literature and committee resources.

During discussion, members asked questions regarding the significant budget increase, the purpose of public service announcements, and how the funds would be used. Clarification was provided that most of the requested funding would be allocated toward billboard, print, radio, and other public awareness efforts designed to help individuals seeking recovery learn how to contact Alcoholics Anonymous. Members also discussed the effectiveness of such outreach efforts and whether there could be overlap with district-level public information activities.

Following discussion, members expressed appreciation for the committee's efforts to carry the message to those still suffering from alcoholism. The motion was then brought to a vote and passed overwhelmingly by a vote of 69 in favor and 2 opposed. A minority opinion was heard expressing concern about the cost relative to the expected impact, but no members requested a reconsideration of the vote. As a result, the budget amendment was approved.

Open Positions

Alternate Area Secretary

For the Alternate Area Secretary position, members were reminded that the recommended qualifications include three years of sobriety and two years of Area service. No volunteers came forward for the position.

SCAP Committee Chair

The chairperson then announced the opening for SCAP Committee Chair and explained that the committee is responsible for State Convention Area Promotion activities. Members were informed that the recommended qualifications are also three years of sobriety and two years of Area service. No nominations or volunteers were received.

Treatment Facilities Committee Chair

The assembly next considered the opening for Treatment Facilities Committee Chair. Members were informed that the chair had stepped down from the position due to health concerns. The chairperson expressed appreciation for his dedicated service to Area 67 and asked members to keep him in their thoughts and prayers. No volunteers stepped forward to fill the vacancy.

2030 State Convention Chair

The final position discussed was 2030 Texas State Convention Chair. The chairperson explained that preferred qualifications include prior service as a Texas State Convention Alternate Chair, a past delegate, or a past SETA convention chair. Troy W., a past delegate who also recently served as Alternate Chair for the Texas State Convention, volunteered for the position. Troy shared his willingness to serve and his relevant experience. With no additional nominations offered, the assembly elected Troy W. by acclamation as the 2030 Texas State Convention Chair. Members responded with enthusiastic support and appreciation for his willingness to serve.

Round Table Discussion Reports

Roundtable 1 - Maddie

Unanimously opposed the creation of a conference-approved 12-Step study guide or workbook. Members felt additional information was needed regarding the cost, available budget, and intended purpose of the project. Questions were raised about whether the workbook was intended for the fellowship as a whole or specifically for incarcerated members. If the primary purpose was to support individuals in correctional facilities, the group recommended the proposal be referred to the Corrections Committee. The group supported defining eligibility requirements for area-level service positions and believed that members should only hold one area-level service position and have one vote. Members suggested eligibility should be based on either a member's residence or home group. The group also unanimously opposed creating an animated video based on the "12 Steps Illustrated" pamphlet, citing concerns about cost and financial priorities given current GSO financial challenges.

Roundtable 2 - Willie

Unanimously opposed the creation of a 12-Step study guide or workbook. Members believed existing AA literature already provides adequate guidance and expressed concerns that a workbook could discourage sponsorship by allowing individuals to work the program independently. The group discussed an animated version of the "12 Steps Illustrated" pamphlet and was divided. Supporters believed the video could be engaging, inclusive, and accessible, while others wanted more information regarding cost and effectiveness before offering support. The group also discussed publishing stories removed from the Fifth Edition of the Big Book. Some members supported preserving AA history through publication, while others questioned the need due to the availability of the stories online and concerns about the associated costs.

Roundtable 3 - Sommer

Unanimously opposed the proposed 12-Step workbook. Members voiced concerns regarding content development, authorship, costs, and the possibility that members might attempt to sponsor themselves rather than working with another alcoholic. The group was unable to reach consensus regarding a review of the General Service Conference location and instead requested additional information and analysis before making a recommendation. However, the group unanimously supported creating an animated video based on the "12 Steps Illustrated" pamphlet, believing that short-form digital media is an effective way to reach younger generations and expand outreach efforts.

Roundtable 4 - Elizabeth

Unanimously opposed the creation of a 12-Step workbook, expressing strong support for the Big Book and sponsorship as the appropriate means of working the Steps. Members believed a workbook could become overly restrictive and potentially replace the personal interaction that occurs between sponsors and sponsees. The group supported updating the pamphlet on AA members, medications, and other drugs, noting that modern topics such as mental health medications and substances like kratom should be addressed. The group also supported producing an animated video based on the "12 Traditions Illustrated" pamphlet, citing the benefits of visual learning while requesting additional information regarding costs and production methods.

Roundtable 5 - Rachel

Supported further discussion regarding the location of the General Service Conference. Members acknowledged the historical significance of New York City but believed a discussion of costs and alternatives was appropriate. The

group was divided on whether Grapevine and La Viña should accept direct contributions, with concerns focused on Tradition Seven and the potential impact on GSO funding. The group narrowly supported producing an animated video based on the "12 Traditions Illustrated" pamphlet, although some members felt the project should be delayed until AA's financial position improves.

Roundtable 6 - Stephanie

Requested additional information before taking action on all three agenda items discussed. Regarding direct contributions to Grapevine and La Viña, members wanted a detailed financial analysis and a clearer understanding of how contributions would be used. The group also requested more information about the costs associated with producing an animated traditions video. Finally, members sought clarification regarding the purpose, costs, and potential revenue associated with publishing stories removed from the Fifth Edition of the Big Book.

Roundtable 7 - Roy

Supported updating the pamphlet addressing medications and other drugs. Members felt the pamphlet should reflect current medical practices while avoiding medical advice and reducing stigma surrounding mental health treatment. The group unanimously opposed removing Dr. Bob's quote from the Service Manual, believing it continues to inspire service and accurately reflects AA principles. Members also opposed allowing direct contributions to Grapevine and La Viña, preferring that those entities improve financial sustainability through subscriptions and operational changes rather than direct contributions.

Roundtable 8 - Danny

Opposed relocating the General Service Conference, concluding that moving the conference would likely not result in significant cost savings after considering travel and logistical expenses. The group supported establishing eligibility guidelines for area-level service positions and also supported allowing direct contributions to Grapevine and La Viña, believing groups should have the autonomy to contribute to service entities they wish to support.

Roundtable 9 - Alan

Opposed the creation of a 12-Step workbook. Members felt that existing literature and sponsorship already provide adequate guidance, although a minority opinion supported the workbook as a resource for incarcerated members and individuals without access to experienced sponsors. The group unanimously supported publishing stories removed from the Fifth Edition, viewing them as an important part of AA history. Members requested additional information regarding an animated "12 Steps Illustrated" video, particularly regarding projected costs, intended audience, and distribution plans.

Roundtable 10 (Virtual) - DJ

Opposed allowing direct contributions to Grapevine and La Viña, expressing concern that contributions could divert funds away from GSO while adding administrative costs. Members unanimously opposed removing Dr. Bob's quote from the Service Manual, describing it as historically accurate and spiritually meaningful. The group also opposed producing an animated "12 Steps Illustrated" video due to concerns about cost, lack of a distribution plan, and competing priorities for limited financial resources.

Roundtable 11 (Spanish) - Luis

Unanimously supported creating a 12-Step study guide or workbook. Members believed it would be beneficial for newcomers and provide a valuable resource for studying the Steps. The group also unanimously supported producing an animated video based on the "12 Traditions Illustrated" pamphlet, noting that videos are increasingly effective tools for communication and education, particularly among younger generations and individuals with limited literacy skills. The group opposed further discussion regarding service eligibility for members serving outside their geographic area, preferring to leave such decisions to local area autonomy.

Roundtable 12 (Spanish) - Yesenia

Supported creating an animated video based on the "12 Steps Illustrated" pamphlet. Members felt that modern communication methods require AA to utilize video resources to reach future generations. The group also supported allowing direct contributions to Grapevine and La Viña and believed such contributions could

strengthen those service entities. Members opposed removing Dr. Bob's quote from the Service Manual, stating that it continues to motivate members toward service and carrying the message to others.

Following the presentation of the roundtable reports and discussion of the conference agenda items, a past delegate reminded the assembly of a longstanding Area tradition. A motion was made to send the Area Delegate to the General Service Conference "informed but not instructed." The motion was seconded and approved unanimously by the assembly.

The motion reflected the collective trust of Area 67 in its delegate to carry the informed group conscience of the fellowship to the General Service Conference while retaining the ability to exercise judgment and participate fully in conference deliberations. Members expressed their confidence, support, and appreciation for the delegate's service and commitment to representing the Area.

Delegate Reports

Delegate's Report Christian S.

The delegate expressed appreciation to the districts that have hosted visits and encouraged GSRs to continue submitting group conscience decisions on the Final Agenda Items prior to the General Service Conference. The delegate and alternate delegate have completed many district visits and look forward to meeting with the remaining districts before the conference.

A financial update from the General Service Office (GSO), AA World Services (AAWS), Grapevine, and La Viña was provided. Total operating revenue for 2025 exceeded operating expenses, resulting in a modest operating surplus. Contributions were lower than the previous year, while literature sales increased significantly, largely due to strong sales of the Plain Language Big Book, which has sold more than 228,000 copies since its release.

The General Service Board reserve fund remains below its target range of nine to twelve months of operating expenses. Recent withdrawals from the reserve fund have been approved to support AAWS, the General Service Board, Grapevine operations, and facility retrofit projects. Efforts continue to rebuild reserves through budgeted contributions and cost-management strategies.

The delegate reported that Grapevine experienced significant financial improvement in 2025, with increased subscription income, growth in digital subscriptions, and improved operating results. La Viña also reported substantial gains in circulation, subscription income, and overall financial performance. However, La Viña continues to operate as a service entity supported by the General Service Board and is not expected to be self-supporting. Recent subscription declines associated with price increases are being monitored.

Several cost-saving measures have been implemented throughout the General Service structure, including reductions in staffing, increased use of virtual meetings, limitations on conference-related expenses, elimination of printed conference binders, and the transition to digital-only distribution of the General Service Conference Final Report. Additional cost-saving measures may be implemented as financial conditions continue to be evaluated.

The delegate concluded by committing to keep the Area informed of future developments and thanked members for their continued support and participation in the conference process.

Alternate Delegate's Report

Bella L.

The Alternate Delegate expressed gratitude for the opportunity to serve Area 67 and reflected on the privilege of participating in both Area service and monthly North American Alternate Delegate meetings. Appreciation was extended to the Area Delegate, district members, and trusted servants whose dedication and cooperation continue to strengthen the fellowship. The Alternate Delegate noted that visiting districts throughout the Area has been both educational and rewarding, providing valuable opportunities to learn from members and groups across Area 67.

An update was provided on preparations for the 2026 Southwest Regional Alcoholics Anonymous Service Assembly (SWRAASA). Planning efforts continue to progress successfully, with strong participation and enthusiasm from members throughout the region. Interest in the event remains high, and attendees from neighboring areas have expressed excitement about participating. Gratitude was extended to districts, groups, and individual members for their financial support and volunteer efforts, which are helping make the event possible.

Members were encouraged to register early for SWRAASA 2026 and reserve hotel accommodations to support event planning and contractual obligations. The committee reported that 36 workshops are currently being planned, including special efforts to provide meaningful programming and support for Spanish-speaking districts and

members. Several trusted servants have agreed to serve as workshop chairs, and appreciation was expressed for their willingness to contribute to the success of the event.

The report concluded with thanks to all members who continue to support regional service efforts and a reminder that the strength of the fellowship comes from members working together in service. The Alternate Delegate expressed optimism for the future of Area 67 and asked for continued support and participation as preparations for SWRAASA 2026 move forward.

2026 SETA Convention Final Report

Malana Q.

The 2026 Area Convention Committee reported on the cancellation of the convention due to severe winter weather and concerns for member safety. Although the cancellation was disappointing, the decision was made in the best interest of attendees. The committee expressed gratitude to members who preregistered and chose not to request refunds, helping preserve convention funds for future Area service work.

A total of 408 preregistrations had been received prior to cancellation. After refunds and expenses were processed, the convention returned funds to the Area and did not experience a financial loss. Additionally, hotel credits from the canceled event were preserved and are being applied toward future Area assembly activities. The committee thanked members for their support, understanding, and commitment to service throughout the process.

2027 SETA Convention Update

Keith M.

The 2027 Area Convention Committee reported that planning is progressing well. A venue has been secured at a resort in League City, and organizers expressed confidence that they negotiated a favorable contract that balances costs and facility needs. All major committee positions and speaker assignments have been filled, and work is underway to finalize budgets, coordinate travel, and continue logistical planning.

The committee encouraged participation from members and expressed optimism about hosting a successful and well-attended convention. Registration information and promotional materials are expected to be released in the near future.

2028 SETA Convention Update

Mike B.

The 2028 Area Convention Committee held its initial planning meeting and has already begun organizing leadership and volunteer positions. Several key service roles have been filled, including convention leadership, multilingual outreach, hospitality, security, and coordination with Al-Anon and Alateen participation. Additional service opportunities remain available for members interested in helping with the convention.

The committee selected "Happy Destiny" as the convention theme and is incorporating a 1990s-inspired fellowship theme to coincide with AA's upcoming anniversary milestones. Planning efforts are underway for multilingual programming, venue selection, volunteer recruitment, and event logistics. Flyers and outreach materials have already been distributed to encourage participation and recruit additional volunteers.

Overall, all convention committees reported strong member involvement, active planning efforts, and enthusiasm for future Area events and fellowship opportunities.

Announcements

Reino F. - Alt Chair

Refer to Committee Minutes Announcements

Close Meeting

Responsibility Statement - I am responsible....when anyone, anywhere reaches out for help; I want the hand of A.A. to always be there and for that, I am responsible.

Adjourned @ 3:25 PM

Area Assembly Roll Call

Position	Name	Committee March 27th	Assembly April 11th
Area Officers			
Delegate	Christina S.	Present	Present
Alternate Delegate	Bella L.	Present	Present
Chairperson	Patricia H.	Present	Present
Alternate Chairperson	Reino F.	Not Present	Present
Registrar	Elizabeth G.	Present	Present
Alternate Registrar	Edwin C.	Not Present	Not Present
Secretary	Fernando B.	Present	Present
Alternate Secretary			
Treasurer	Aliciea M.	Present	Present
Alternate Treasurer	Brandi W.	Present	Present
Standing Committee Chairpersons			
Archives	Joel G.	Not Present	Present
Alternate Archives			
CPC	Don M.	Present	Present
Alternate CPC			
CFC	Harold B.	Present	Present
Alternate CFC	Sarah E.	Not Present	Present
Finance	Kevin W.	Present	Present
Alternate Finance			
Grapevine	Terry P.	Not Present	Not Present
Alternate Grapevine			
IT	Brad H.	Present	Present
Alternate IT			
La Vina	Elias L.	Present	Present
Alternate La Vina			
Literature	Jim M.	Present	Present
Alternate Literature	Carol F.	Not Present	Not Present
Multi-Lingual	Luis P.	Present	Present
Alternate Multi-Lingual			
Newsletter	Allise B.	Present	Present
Alternate Newsletter			
Public Information (PI)	Daryl W.	Present	Not Present
Alternate PI			
SCAP			
Alternate SCAP			
TFC			

Alternate TFC			
Convention Chairs			
2026 SETA Convention Chair	Malana Q.	Not Present	Present
2026 SETA Convention Co-Chair	Sommer S.	Not Present	Present
2027 SETA Convention Chair	Keith M.	Not Present	Present
2027 SETA Convention Co-Chair	Brandi W.	Not Present	Present
2028 SETA Convention Chair	Mike B.	Not Present	Present
Intergroup Liaisons			
Houston Intergroup	Bryon A.	Present	Present
Ninth District Intergroup	Darlene S.	Not Present	Not Present
Ninth District Intergroup Alternate			
Oficina Intergrupul Hispana D63, 64	Jose B.	Present	Present
Oficina Intergrupul Hispana Alt D63, 64			
Intergrupo Hispano del SW D62, 65, 66	Martin M.	Not Present	Not Present
Intergrupo Hispano del SW Alt D62, 65, 66	Pedro H.	Not Present	Not Present
DCMs			
District 10 DCM			
District 10 Alt DCM			
District 20 DCM	Linda G.	Not Present	Not Present
District 20 Alt DCM	Holly D.	Not Present	Present
District 31 DCM	Jennifer C.	Present	Present
District 31 Alt DCM	Taylor C.		
District 32 DCM	Mark E.	Not Present	Not Present
District 32 Alt DCM	Ivy L.	Not Present	Not Present
District 33 DCM	Cody R.	Not Present	Not Present
District 33 Alt DCM	Elijah K.	Present	Not Present
District 40 DCM	Mike B.	Not Present	Present
District 40 Alt DCM	Juan C.	Not Present	Present
District 51 DCM	Kelvin S.	Not Present	Present
District 51 Alt DCM	David L.	Not Present	Not Present
District 52 DCM	Donna G.	Not Present	Not Present
District 52 Alt DCM	Jim C.	Not Present	Not Present
District 60 DCM	Eric V.	Not Present	Present
District 60 Alt DCM	Jeff B.	Not Present	Not Present
District 62 DCM			
District 62 Alt DCM			
District 63 DCM	Antonio M.	Present	Present
District 63 Alt DCM			
District 64 DCM	Jose M.	Not Present	Present
District 64 Alt DCM	Arturo G.	Not Present	Not Present

District 65 DCM	Misael M.	Not Present	Present
District 65 Alt DCM			
District 66 DCM	Ramses G.	Not Present	Present
District 66 Alt DCM	Luis D.	Not Present	Present
District 70 DCM	Sara B.	Present	Present
District 70 Alt DCM	Hope	Not Present	Not Present
District 81 DCM	Danny G.	Present	Present
District 81 Alt DCM	Andrea W.	Not Present	Present
District 82 DCM	Jennifer W.	Present	Present
District 82 Alt DCM			
District 90 DCM	David S.	Present	Present
District 90 Alt DCM	Anette C.	Not Present	Present
Other			
Archivist	Julian L.	Not Present	Not Present
Webmaster	Cheryl M.	Present	Present
Alt Webmaster			